

# Public Document Pack

## NOTICE OF MEETING

www.rbwm.gov.uk



# FLOOD LIAISON GROUP

will meet on

**TUESDAY, 3RD JULY, 2018**

**At 5.30 pm**

in the

**ASCOT AND BRAY - TOWN HALL,**

TO: MEMBERS OF THE FLOOD LIAISON GROUP

COUNCILLORS JESSE GREY (CHAIRMAN), JOHN LENTON, MALCOLM BEER,  
RICHARD KELLAWAY, BURFITT (HURLEY PC), CLASPER (DATCHET PC),  
MARTIN.COKER, JIM COOKE (BISHAM PARISH COUNCIL) AND MIKE WILLIAMS

Karen Shepherd – Service Lead, Democratic Services - Issued: 25 June 2018

Members of the Press and Public are welcome to attend Part I of this meeting. The agenda is available on the Council's web site at [www.rbwm.gov.uk](http://www.rbwm.gov.uk) or contact the Panel Administrator **Wendy Binmore** 01628 796251

**Fire Alarm** - In the event of the fire alarm sounding or other emergency, please leave the building quickly and calmly by the nearest exit. Do not stop to collect personal belongings and do not use the lifts. Do not re-enter the building until told to do so by a member of staff.

**Recording of Meetings** –In line with the council's commitment to transparency the public section of the meeting will be audio recorded, and the audio recording will also be made available on the RBWM website, after the meeting.

Filming, recording and photography of public Council meetings may be undertaken by any person attending the meeting. By entering the meeting room you are acknowledging that you may be audio or video recorded and that this recording will be in the public domain. If you have any questions regarding the council's policy, please speak to the Democratic Services or Legal representative at the meeting.

## AGENDA

### PART I

<u>ITEM</u>	<u>SUBJECT</u>	<u>PAGE NO</u>
1.	<u>APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE</u>  To receive any apologies for absence.	
2.	<u>MINUTES</u>  To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting.	5 - 8
3.	<u>UPDATE FROM THE ENVIRONMENT AGENCY</u>  To receive an update from the Environment Agency.	Verbal Report
4.	<u>UPDATE FROM THAMES WATER</u>  To receive an update from Thames Water.	Verbal Report
5.	<u>UPDATE FROM RBWM</u>  To receive an update from the Royal Borough.	Verbal Report
6.	<u>PARISH FLOOD GROUP UPDATE</u>  To receive an update from Parish Councils.	Verbal Report
7.	<u>ACTIONS FROM PREVIOUS MEETING</u>  To receive an update on actions carried out from the previous meeting.	Verbal Report
8.	<u>DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS</u>  To note the dates of future meetings: <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• 2 October 2018</li><li>• 24 January 2019</li><li>• 2 April 1019</li></ul>	Verbal Report



This page is intentionally left blank

# Agenda Item 2

## FLOOD LIAISON GROUP

TUESDAY, 3 APRIL 2018

PRESENT: Councillors Malcolm Beer, Richard Kellaway (Chairman for the meeting), Jim Cooke and Mike Williams

Also Attending: Ewan Larcombe (Datchet PC & Wraysbury PC), Ian Thompson (Datchet PC), Margaret Lenton (Wraysbury PC), Richard Scarff (Cookham Society) and Brianne Vally (Environment Agency).

Officers: Simon Lavin, Shilpa Manek and David Scott

### APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Jesse Grey and Councillor Clasper.

### MINUTES

The minutes of the last meeting were **Unanimously Agreed** by the Group.

### UPDATE FROM THE ENVIRONMENT AGENCY

Members noted the following main points from the Environment Agency (EA) update:

- A recent discharge from Slough Sewage Treatment Works had been investigated. It was an abnormal process discharge and there appeared to be no reasons behind it. The impact from it was not however high and there was no effect on the quality of water in the receiving watercourses. This incident was still be investigated.
- The temporary defences and deployment plans have been reviewed and further modelling work has been undertaken. The results were as follows:
  - Windsor/Old Windsor/Clewer – There had been improvement / reduction in the modelled risk, hence temporary defences were no longer required.
  - Wraysbury – modelling indicated some detriment, and revised alignment being considered.
  - Datchet – The modelling had indicated that the previous alignment, of the barrier was likely to be outflanked and needed to be extended further.
- Brianne Vally informed the Group that the Environment Agency would be meeting with all Parishes in the next few weeks to look at and investigate further.
- The Datchet Parish Councillors explained that there were two types of flooding in Datchet, from the river and ground water which came up from the recharge of the gravels and that different solutions were required at different locations.
- Parish Councillor for Wraysbury, Margaret Lenton informed the Group that recent temporary works undertaken on a weir on the Colne Brook, near Colne Way had made flooding worst in recent weeks and that the river was now too high to remove these works. An investigation was required and solutions.

**ACTION: The EA to investigate issues in the area between Ferry Lane and Colne Way and report back as soon as possible.**

- The consultation for the strategic review of the Environment Agency's charges had now completed. Councillor Beer requested that the results of the consultation be publicised and sent to the Members of this Group.

**ACTION: The EA to send results of the consultation to the Group.**

- David Bedlington had taken over the role as project lead on the River Thames Scheme. Full funding for this scheme was still to be secured and there was some discussion regarding the current funding position.
- Community engagement had been scaled back, only the newsletter and the website were now used. Any concerns could be addressed to Brianne Vally.
- The Datchet Parish Councillor highlighted that there had been rumours that the scheme had been cancelled as there was no funding going forward.
- The Parish Councils requested a clear unambiguous statement from the Environment Agency on the funding of the River Thames Scheme.

**ACTION: The Chairman to discuss the current funding position of the River Thames Scheme with the Leader of the Council.**

- Councillor Beer raised concerns regarding flows in the River Thames originating from further upstream stating that the Council had no influence over these flows and should not be expected to contribute towards the costs of the River Thames scheme, suggesting that the scheme should be fully funded by the government
- Brianne Vally advised that a teleconference had taken place between representatives of Cookham Parish Council, the EA, the EA's hydraulic modeller and the Borough, regarding modelling undertaken to assess possible benefits of replacing / upsizing a number of culverts on Sutton Road. The modelling undertaken indicated limited benefits from this proposal and the EA did not intend to undertake any further investigations relating to this. The Borough / Parish may however wish to undertake their own investigations.
- A workshop was planned for 23 April to discuss environmental enhancements, resilience and flood risk on 'Cookham waterways' and Brianne Vally would report back to the Group.
- Datchet Parish Council requested a fuller map indicating areas at risk of flooding and where flood water flowed to assist in making predictions and issue pre warnings if required. Currently this information was not available.
- Datchet Parish Council highlighted that the LiDAR maps were not accurate, new updated maps were needed from the Environment Agency. Datchet parish council have up-to-date and reliable information of the extents of recent River Thames flood events that could be shared with the Environmental Agency.

**ACTION: The Environment Agency to give an update at the next Group meeting on LiDAR / updated flood mapping.**

- The Group Members asked if a working group would be useful. This was to be checked by the Environment Agency and reported back at the next meeting.
- Simon Lavin reported that LiDAR was generally used in modelling. He understood however that LiDAR may have been used in generating the 2014 flood envelope and suggested that aerial photography should be available and would be more accuracy.
- Flooding in the vicinity of Church Road Old Windsor during the 2014 River Thames flood event was discussed. This flooding was the result of groundwater flowing below the Battle Bourne bund. Simon Lavin suggested that the solution was to pump water back over the bund in a similar manner to that used as part of the Maidenhead Windsor and Eton Flood Alleviation scheme in Cookham. Parish Councillor Margaret Lenton was concerned that this would affect the villages lower down.
- Datchet Parish Council suggested that currently the Bourne Ditch reservoir, at Spital Field was not used. There was a stream already present but it was embanked, could this be used? Simon Lavin pointed out that this scheme, originally built by the Borough, was designed to prevent flooding from the Bourne Ditch. The structure has since been passed to the Environment Agency. It is a reservoir under the Reservoir Act and any adjustments to its operation would need to be agreed with the panel engineer.

UPDATE FROM THAMES WATER

No updates from Thames Water.

UPDATE FROM RBWM

No updates from RBWM.

Simon Lavin informed the Group that his action from the last set of minutes, relating to the investigation of planning conditions imposed on gravel extraction sites in the Horton and Wraysbury areas was still to be completed.

UPDATE FROM THAMES WATER

ACTIONS FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

These had been addressed under other Agenda items.

DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

The Group noted that the dates for future meetings were still to be confirmed.

AOB

Datchet Parish Council thanked the Environment Agency for the work on the Myrke stream,. A first class job was done.

Proposed work on Southlea Road, as part of the River Thames Scheme would have an effect on the Datchet water intake and this needed to be discussed with Thames Water. Datchet Parish Council are still awaiting the flood risk assessment.

The meeting, which began at 6.00 pm, finished at 7.00 pm

CHAIRMAN.....

DATE.....

This page is intentionally left blank